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Dear student,

Welcome to the University of Deusto!  Please, find below some useful information for your stay in our University.

( ( APPLICATION FORM (2010/11)
( Please fill in the on-line Application Form for Incoming students. In an attached document named “Instructions” you will find the instructions you need to follow in order to complete the application form properly. It is compulsory that you fill in the online application form. Otherwise, you will not be registered as exchange student at the UD.

( Once you have finished, SAVE your details and PRINT the application form.

( SEND it by post mail together with the compulsory documents (copy of your legal ID card or passport, copy of your European Health Insurance Card or of a private insurance, sending institution´s statement of participation and 2 passport size photographs with the white background) to this postal address:  

Universidad de Deusto, Relaciones Internacionales, Osane Uriarte (Incoming Students Coordinator), Avenida de las Universidades 24, 48007, Bilbao, Bizkaia (Spain). It is compulsory that you send the printed application form and the rest of the documents by post mail before the 25th May if you are coming for the full year or the first semestre or before the 15th October if you are coming for the second semestre. Otherwise, you will not be registered as exchange student at the UD.

( ( STUDENT CARD

( Upon your arrival at UD you will be delivered the student card that will give you access to several services within the University. In order to be issued, we need you to send us a scanned passport size photograph with white background in a Jpg archive named under your surname before the 25th May if you are coming for the full year or the first semestre, or before the 15th October if you are coming for the second semestre.
( ( ACCEPTANCE LETTERS

( Acceptance letters are sent to students upon request. In case you need to receive one, just let me know.

( ( COURSES
( Additional information about the courses, as well as ECTS credits and the language, in which they are taught, can be found in our Course Catalogue . It is important that you take into account that, as an exchange student, you should register for 30 ECTS credits per semester (60 ECTS credits if you are studying at the UD for the whole year). You can start taking a look at the courses within your field of studies, but take into account that you will decide on which courses you want to follow upon your arrival at the UD and under the advice of your academic coordinator at the UD and the approval of your academic coordinator at your Home University.

( Several courses within undergraduate studies, as well as some master and PhD programmes are taught in Spanish. We expect exchange students to have good skills in listening, reading, speaking and writing in the corresponding language. Besides, the UD offers exchange students the possibility of taking part in some Spanish Language Courses. Please, read that information we are sending to you in an attached document and, in case you are interested in any of these courses, let me know.

( Please, find enclosed the Academic Calendar 2010/11. You are suggested to arrive 5 to 7 days prior to start the semester or the Spanish intensive course, in case you decide to take part in it. In any case, you should be here for the corresponding welcome meeting scheduled for incoming students.

( ( HOUSING PROGRAMME

( The University of Deusto provides a Housing Programme for Exchange Students. Through the Housing Programme flats to share with students, bedrooms in local families or rooms in Deusto Residence Hall are offered. For further information about this service, please contact our colleague Nekane Garatea in charge of the Housing Programme (ngaratea@deusto.es).  Take into account that you will be allocated in one of the flats offered through the Housing Programme from the 1st September and not before. Therefore, the UD is offering to exchange students will to attend the Spanish Intensive Course starting on the 23rd August the possibility of being allocated in Deusto Residence Hall during the two weeks of the course. For Deusto exchange students a special price has been arranged at 390€ (full board for those two weeks). Taking this offer will help you to smooth your way during your first weeks in Bilbao, as you will have accommodation arranged for those first weeks and, therefore, you will have the time and opportunity to explore the city prior to the beginning of your regular studies.  Provided you were interested, you should make a bank transfer to the following bank account:
Bank account: 0182 1290 30 0016521333

IBAN: ES58 0182 1290 30 0016521333

SWIFT: BBVAESMM

Reference: Alojamiento agosto-CIDE and student’s name

Once you have done the payment, you are required to send us the copy of the bank transfer by email or post mail. The deadline for registering is the 10th July. Please, make sure that you do the payment and send us the copy of it before the deadline.
If you are not interested in above mentioned option, obviously you can attend the Spanish Intensive course arranging your accommodation on your own.
( ( USEFUL INFORMATION

( The International Relations Office has prepared a student guide for incoming students to the UD. Please, print it, read it carefully and keep it, as it contains very useful information for planning your stay and make good use of your time at the UD.

( For further information, please, check the web page of the International Relations Office.

( The International Relations Office is located on the 1st floor of the Glass Building (number 6-black in the campus plan ). All new coming students should come to the International Relations Office upon their arrival at the UD.

It is a pleasure to welcome you at Deusto. Should you need further details, do not hesitate to contact me.

Dorota Malecka – Incoming students officer -E-mail: dorota.malecka@deusto.es
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